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EMPLOYEE ASSISTANCE PROGRAM
POLICY:

EFC recognizes that problems associated with stress, emotional disorder, substance abuse, and other health problems may affect the ability of its staff to work effectively and with fulfillment.  Because these problems are generally treatable, EFC offers two options in employee assistance:

· EFC health insurance provides for certain mental health services. Staff members may choose to utilize this benefit.

· EFC has entered into an agreement with Cowley County Community Mental Health Center to provide limited outpatient treatment free of charge for employees and immediate family (up to 12 visits).

· EFC has entered into an agreement with New Directions Behavioral Health Employee Assistance Program for online, telephone and face-to-face support for employees and their families.  

The use of Employee Assistance Program (EAP) may be initiated by the employee or on recommendation from his/her supervisor.  Treatment obtained through the EAP shall not affect future employment or advancement.  Participation will not protect the employee from disciplinary action for substandard job performance or rule infraction.

Because of the potentiality of conflicting, awkward, or ethical situations arising with EFC employees providing or receiving EAP assistance with other EFC employees, EAP assistance will not be offered internally with EFC staff.  EAP will only be offered through external providers as listed above.

PROCEDURES:

Employees needing assistance in accessing EAP or Supervisors needing assistance in referring an employee for EAP may contact the Director of Human Resources.

No record of an EAP referral or treatment shall be maintained in the personnel record of the employee.

The Director of Human Resources shall update the staff at least yearly about the existence of the EAP at the time of the Annual Update.
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